               Newsletter 2013 Number 2 (Febuary)
As I start to write this latest newsletter, we have been enjoying some rather unusual and unwelcome weather like snow and almost polar temperatures. I suppose the upside of the cold snap is it has killed a lot of the nasty bugs that have been flying about and the car bodywork repair places have been rubbing their hands with glee. Rear wheel drive cars really do not like snow/ice but when it gets too bad for almost any car, don’t forget that most car parts type shops sell either snow chains( £80-100) or even better snow-sox ( £40-60)…..
There is still not a lot of news or activity but here goes….. 

Northrepps Aero Club: The snow has played havoc and at the time of writing, the water pipes to the airfield have been frozen for about a week and so the Diner is closed but check with us and/or our facebook page as a good thaw could see Cherie back open. Before the snow arrived, Smiffy and Popeye removed a couple of clumps of high hedging in the 04 under shoot area which were starting to cause concern, not least since the hedge was trimmed. Smiffy has also made a wonderful new welcome sign  which is proudly displayed on the container. He has also made a new and bigger notice board, also now up and running.
Membership: Many have paid, for which we are most grateful. There are still some outstanding and I appreciate that we will lose some through various factors but to those who have not responded at all, could you please let us know either way so we do not chase you.
The Fly-in date list will be out shortly and yes, “Cramfield” is ON and the same weekend as last year. The ‘Round Britain’ will pass through in the week before but is starting and finishing at Manchester/Barton.
Smiffy and Clive J are planning some Fly-outs for when the weather improves to such exotic places as Skeggy and Calais….You can follow the planning on our FB page, or have a chat on the field.
Paramotor News: Nothing to report but see that some brave souls have done a bit over at Boston and a couple have flown from here. The date and venue for the National’s has been finalised and you can no doubt get all the latest from Chilly…..
From the Aviation Press: Sadly, many airfields are under threat from either developers or wind farms and are too numerous to mention here so if you are contacted to help by sending a letter…..please help others as they helped us.
The Department Of Transport and the Security Services issued a joint statement before Christmas praising the General Aviation community for their help, patience and co-operation over the Olympics and the Jubilee. There were no serious incidents and the fighters were only sent up twice( many say they were bored) There were a few (minor)navigational infringements, two pilots had their licenses suspended for a short while. There were two slightly worse cases but both were foreign crews and the authorities did not over-react as they were deemed stupid rather than threatening. The Prime Minister had a £5 bet with the Chief of the Air Staff that there would be an aviation related alert….He lost.  
Northrepps Model Flying Club: No news this month
FLIGHT SAFETY: The Flight Safety night at Lt. Snoring was postponed due to the weather but has been re-arranged for 16th April at 1930.(Bar open 1830)       If you have never been to one, you should make the effort. You can learn a lot and chat to staff from the CAA in an informal atmosphere and you get free entry to a raffle which is drawn at the end of the meeting with a chance to win lots of goodies….. The bar is also open and will be well attended by aviators from all over Norfolk. Also, take your Logbook and get it stamped and this may even lower your insurance.

Now may be a good time to check that both you and your aircraft are legal and that your permit etc are in date. There have also been many changes to flight crew licensing so we strongly advise you to check……Also do you need the proof to speak English rating….if you do and you haven’t….your license could be void……   
And finally… I will do a better effort for next month but I am trying to keep these newsletters to two pages. I will be looking at toys for aviators and some ‘once in a life time trips’ There is a work party planned for Sunday 3rd March to concrete the unfinished runway numbers, if the weather is bad we will delay for a week….Many hands make for light work… more info? Check FB or contact Smiffy
Happy and safe flying from the team here at Northrepps

PS Happy 21st Birthday to Bumfluff and his twin sister from all of us
